
 

 

 

 

Olympic Pipeline gasoline spill 
Update to Conway School Community 

 
January 7, 2024 

This note is intended to update the Conway School Community about spill response efforts and 

inform you of next steps. Unified Command appreciates your continued patience as we work to 

respond to the gasoline discharge, and we remain committed to keeping the public informed 

about our progress.  

Traffic update: 

• Crews will reopen SR 534 to two-way traffic by 6:00 am, Monday, January 8. 

• Temporary closures may occur as flaggers help facilitate truck movement in and out of 

the response area.  

• Conway Hill Road has returned to one-way westerly traffic.  

• Response crews are using a shuttle service to and from the work zone to reduce 

congestion on SR 534. 

• For the safety of work crews, please use caution while driving through the response 

area. 

Important to note:  

• Continuous air monitoring has shown no public health risk from gasoline fumes. 

• Sampling of soils, sediments and water is ongoing. 

• A claims number has been established by Olympic Pipeline. Please call 1-866-616-1558 

to report any personal or property damage resulting from the spill. 

• Regular status updates are posted on Ecology’s website at 

ecology.wa.gov/OlympicPipelineSpill. 

 

CORRECTION: An earlier version of this update listed SR 543 as reopening. This has been 

corrected above to show it is SR 534 that is reopening.  

 

https://ecology.wa.gov/OlympicPipelineSpill

